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CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

 

     Monday, April 25, 2022 - Regular Meeting 
 

 

7:00 p.m. – Zoom 

 
Members present: Ms. Krepchin, Dr. Ackman, Ms. Barish, Ms. Normand, Mr. Green, Ms. Pitone, Dr. Phillips 

and President McLaughlin. 

Members Absent: Mayor Ballantyne 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 with a moment of silence, followed by a salute to the flag of the United 

States of America. Chair Green asked Superintendent Skipper to call the roll, results of which were as follows: 
PRESENT – 8 – Dr. Phillips, Ms. Krepchin, Mr. McLaughlin, Chair Green, Ms. Barish, Ms. Pitone, Dr. Ackman and Ms. 

Dion. ABSENT – 1 - Mayor Ballantyne 
 

Chair Green asked interpreters to introduce themselves: 

Micaela Yang - Spanish 
Elaine Metzker - Portuguese 

Angie Surprise - Haitian Creole 
 

II. REPORT OF STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES 
Student Representatives Bryan Recinos and Marcia Narh-Botchway were not in attendance for this meeting.  

 
III.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 March 21, 2022 

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Barish, second by Dr. Ackman, to approve the School Committee minutes of 

March 21, 2022.  
The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote.  

 
IV. PUBLIC COMMENT 

Chair Green read the public comment regulations and asked those who signed up, to comment at this time. 

 
Heather Couture Formerly Glista – 41 Russell Rd – Spoke in support of the ED Programs Subcommittee and 

encouraged members to vote according to their Ed Program’s recommendation on the Real Life Learning Center 
discussion and vote this evening. 

 

VIII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS (Item A Taken out of Order) 
A. Real Life learning Center 

Chair Green introduced Real Life Learning Center for a second discussion, and asked Mr. Sumners if he had anything 
to add after last meeting, before opening the floor up for questions. 

 
Mr. Sumner shared that RLLC had provided an answer to questions that were asked at the last meeting and those 

responses were shared on a document with committee members on Friday April 22, 2022. You may find this 

document attached below. 
 

Chair Green opened the floor for questions and/or comments. 
 

Ms. Barish asked for clarification on the start and end time of a school day. Mr. Cole responded that the school day 

would be 8:00-2:30.  
 

Ms. Barish noted that in the initial plan there was an hour of extra help each day and wondered if this would still be a 
part of the plan. Mr. Cole confirmed the afterschool help would still be available.  
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Ms. Dion asked a question in regards to the Fire Inspection and Lead Paint Certificates. Mr. Cole said they have 
applied and have not received them yet.  

 
Dr. Phillips followed up with a question regarding the Lead Paint Certificate and wondered if not received could the 

school operate with students under the age of six. Attorney Sumners will look into it.  

 
Ms. Barish asked if not all documents listed on the DESE guidelines are provided, would School Committee be liable. 

Attorney Sumner explained that once the private school is approved they are liable for themselves. If the private 
school does not adhere to the agreed guidelines, the committee could certainly take up the matter, revoke the 

approval, and notify DESE.  
 

Ms. Barish looked at the RLLC website, noticed it is in Spanish, and asked if instruction would be in multiple 

languages or just in English. Mr. Cole confirmed that they plan to offer a bilingual curriculum once approved. Ms. 
Barish asked if instruction would be in English initially and if there would be testing to assess student’s English 

speaking abilities. To which Mr. Cole replied yes. 
 

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Krepchin, seconded by Dr. Phillips, to approve the Real Life Learning Center 

private school. 
 

Dr. Phillips shared that throughout the approval process she has learned that the legal meaning is really different 
from the face value of approval, and that the legal standard is much lower, and the committee has no choice but to 

approve.  
 

Ms. Dion then read a comment submitted to her by a student regarding this topic: 

"I am opposed to the opening of (this) private school. It doesn't consider disabled students, also refers to a science 
curriculum that refers to demons and sinning. Continues a cycle of discrimination. School is also openly against the 
LGBT+ community. Schools should be open to all people who are interested in studying at them. I do not believe 
School Committee should approve." 
 
Ms. Krepchin agreed with Dr. Phillips that School Committee does not have a choice but to approve this.  
 
Dr. Ackman echoed Dr. Phillip’s sentiments; this has been a learning process for all committee members. She added 
for clarification that if School Committee did not approve the private school, they would be sued and would lose. 
This is why she will vote in favor and added that the RLLC curriculum is far inferior to that of Somerville Public 
Schools.  
 
Ms. Barish similarly feels the values in this application are contrary to that of her own and of Somerville Public 
Schools.  
 
Ms. Pitone said this is a troubling experience but School Committee has no choice.  
 
President McLaughlin will vote in favor of this because he is a strong supporter of the first amendment  
 
Chair Green echoed President McLaughlin thoughts on the first amendment, and added that he would be voting in 
favor. He hopes that RLLC will, in the future, model the values of inclusion that Somerville continues to show.  
 
Superintendent Skipper commented that throughout this process the serenity prayer comes to mind because it 
speaks to “accepting” the things we could not change and so we will continue to focus on the things we can, which is 
continuing to make SPS an inclusive school for all children.  
 
The motion was called to question by chair Green. The motion was approved on a 7 – Yes and 1- No vote, with Ms. 

Dion voting no. 
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IX. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Resolution In Support of All LGBTQ Students in Somerville 

Chair Green read and introduced the Resolution: 

 
“Whereas experts indicate that upwards of 40% of unhoused youth identify as LGBTQ+ and, 

Whereas, according to the Trevor Project, 42% of LGBTQ+ youth expressed suicidal thoughts in 2020, and 94% of 

them said the recent political climate has had a negative effect on their mental health, and 

Whereas, recent surveys by Somerville’s Department of Health and Human Services suggest that Somerville’s 

LGBTQ+ youth face similar crises, especially our genderqueer students, and 

Whereas, in 2021 and 2022, anti-LGBTQ+ youth voices have only grown in number and volume, and 

Whereas, Somerville Public Schools stands for the education and health of every child, and 

Whereas we recognize that a commitment to equity requires a special commitment to our LGBTQ+ youth, and 

Whereas that commitment must extend past the schoolhouse doors,  

Therefore Be It Resolved that the Somerville School Committee reaffirm our support for the rights and dignities of 

LGBTQ+ youth, and 

Let it also be resolved that Somerville Public Schools will continue to develop and improve its supports for LGBTQ+ 

youth, and 

Let it also be resolved that those supports be made available to all Somerville youth who desire them, not just 

Somerville Public School students, and 

Let it also be resolved that the Administration work with the Rules Subcommittee of the Somerville School Committee 

to address any policies that may need to be changed to ensure that availability.” 

MOTION: There was a motion by Chair Green, Seconded by Dr. Ackman, to approved the resolution.  
 

Ms. Barish supports this but has some issues with whereas number four, where it states “anti-LGBTQ+ voices have 

only grown in number and volume” because it is a painful statement, and she does not agree in adding it to the 
resolution without the data to support it. She suggested saying instead that anti-LGBTQ+ voices have grown in 

number and power as we hear Governors and other legislators saying really terrible things.  
 

Chair Green responded that the increase in anti-LGBT+ voices is something that as a country needs to be acknowledge, 
but welcomed Ms. Barish to propose an amendment to the resolution. 

 

Dr. Ackman responded to Ms. Barish’s point and added that there is a statewide policy in another state on the eastern 
seaboard that is very clear and very problematic. She made the suggestion to say, “anti-LGBTQ+ voices have been 

enacted in policies in other states,” to acknowledge it that way because they would then be acknowledging that of a 
pretty large and loud platform.  

 

Ms. Pitone proposed the genetic language to say, “In volume and power, and some have or seek to legislate 
discriminatory positions.” Ms. Barish accepts this proposed language.  

 
Ms. Pitone spoke to the second let it be resolved which speaks to the intention of the resolution and the supports to 

be offered not only to SPS students. She wanted to ensure the district is in a position to support Somerville youth who 

do not attend Somerville Public Schools and that at some point there is a mechanism to allow this. Superintendent 
Skipper responded that in spirit, she would love to do this but from a functionality standpoint, she is not sure how to 

extend socio emotional supports to those students outside of the SPS. However, she said this could be something we 
could connect with the City on to see if it is something they could support under their umbrella. 

 
Dr. Phillips proposed an additional let it be resolved as a friendly amendment to state “let it also be resolved that the 
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Somerville Public Schools will work with the City of Somerville to ensure that”. 
 

MOTION: There was a motion by Chair Green, seconded by Ms. Dion, to suspend the rules and waive the second 
reading and approval both resolutions listed on the agenda after the first reading.  

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 
MOTION: There was a motion by Chair Green, seconded by Dr. Ackman, to approve the Resolution in Support of 

LGBTQ+ Youth in Somerville. 
The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 
Chair Green then asked Ms. Krepchin to read second resolution.  

B. Resolution to Encourage the State to Revisit the Process for New Private Schools (Ms. Krepchin) 
Resolution to Encourage The Commonwealth of Massachusetts to Revisit the Process for the Approval 

of New Private Schools  
 

WHEREAS, local School Committees are expected to approve new private schools in their jurisdiction; and  

WHEREAS, in most communities this is a rare occurrence and thus School Committee members and district 

administrators may be unfamiliar with the process and requirements; and  

WHEREAS, the cost of legal guidance on these matters comes out of general funds which could otherwise support 

student learning; and  

WHEREAS, the time district administrators spend evaluating a private school application in order to provide a 

recommendation to School Committee takes away from them supporting district priorities; and  

WHEREAS, private schools typically draw from a wider geographic area than just the city or town within which they 

will physically exist, potentially impacting neighboring cities/towns even more than the one where the school would 
be approved; and  

WHEREAS, the criteria laid out in Chapter, 76, Section 1 of the Massachusetts General Law is both vague and 

highly limiting; and  

WHEREAS, the process only involves approval at the opening of the school and never looks at the curriculum of 

the school again, which renders the oversight essentially meaningless; and 

 
THEREFORE, be it resolved that The Somerville School Committee requests that The Massachusetts State Legislature 

revisit the process for approving new private schools in Massachusetts. 

 
MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Krepchin, seconded by Dr. Ackman, to approve the Resolution to Encourage the 

State to Revisit the Process for New Private Schools. 
 

Dr. Ackman proposed a friendly amendment to strike “essentially” from the last whereas. Ms. Krepchin accepted this 

friendly amendment. 
 

Dr. Phillips also proposed a friendly amendment that after the sixth whereas another one be inserted to read, 
“Whereas DESE guidance misrepresents the true legal standard”. Ms. Krepchin accepted this as a friendly 

amendment. 

 
Ms. Pitone commented regarding the last whereas and found the language “which renders the oversight meaningless” 

extreme and proposed the friendly amendment “which drastically limits the oversight of private schools”. Ms. Krepchin 
did not accept this amendment. 

 

Dr. Phillips requested that an additional let it be resolved be added with the generic language of this resolution being 

shared out which typically reads “That a copy of this resolution be delivered to the Governor, Attorney General, and the 
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Somerville state and local legislative delegations and otherwise widely distributed.” 

 

Mr. Green called the motion to question, and the resolution was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 
 

V. REPORT OF SUPERINTENDENT  

A. District Report 
 

Superintendent Skipper then read her district report. 
 
School Committee Meeting – Monday, April 25, 2022  

Welcome back. I hope the April break was restful and restorative for  everyone. It is always great to welcome 

our students and staff back to our  schools. We are in the final stretch of the 2021-22 school year.  

Many families and staff may have traveled over the April break, or gathered  with friends and family members 

outside of their households. As an added  precaution, we are strongly recommending everyone to wear their masks 
this  week as we transition back into our schools and classrooms. That added  precaution, along with our continued 

support of physical distancing in  situations where students are unable to mask, such as during lunch, and the  use 
of outdoor spaces for lunch and programming now that the weather is  more temperate, will help us continue to 

keep COVID out of our schools.  

We are also continuing our weekly pool testing of students and staff in our  school buildings, as well as 
symptomatic testing. Administration of the at home tests each Sunday night is also an important part of our COVID-

19 safety  protocols, and we appreciate everyone’s support with this important measure.  

We are continuing to plan for a robust menu of summer programming options that includes summer programs 

open to all SPS students, targeted  district programs for specific SPS student populations, and external 
partner  programs open to all Somerville youth. Please visit our Summer Learning  website: 

www.somerville.k12.ma.us/summer for details and updates.  

In honor of Afterschool Professionals Appreciation Week (April 25-29), I  want to take a minute to 

acknowledge and thank our amazing afterschool and  Out-of-School time program staff and the many partners who 
support our  students day in and day out. Thank you for making such a positive difference  in the lives of Somerville 

youth! 

This is the time of year when we celebrate the incredible work that our  students and staff have been doing 
throughout the year, as students prepare  to transition to the next grade or the next part of their journeys. Your 

school Principals will be providing information about Moving Up events in the next few weeks for 8th grade students 
who will be moving on to high school, and 5th grade Brown School students transitioning to a new school for middle 

grades.  In addition, the following SHS awards events are scheduled for the coming weeks:   

∙ Wednesday, May 4 – CTE Awards Banquet  

∙ Friday, May 20 – Senior Prom  

∙ Wednesday, May 25 – Scholarship Awards Ceremony  

∙ Friday, May 27 –Music Department Awards  

After two years of virtual celebrations, we are very excited to be recognizing and celebrating our graduating high 
school seniors in person this year.  Somerville High School is scheduled to host its traditional Class Day on Friday, 

June 3rd, starting at 9:00 a.m. at the SHS campus. The SHS Class of 2022 graduation is scheduled for Monday 
evening, June 6th at Dilboy Stadium. The Full Circle High School Class of 2022 graduation celebration will take place 

on Wednesday, June 1st at the Armory.  
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We have two Half-day Wednesdays for students in grades Pre-K to 8 left in the school year calendar - 

Wednesday, May 11th and Wednesday, June 8th.  Pre-K students are dismissed at 11:30 a.m. and K-8 students are 

dismissed at noon on Half-day Wednesdays.  

Monday, May 30th is the final school holiday of the year. All schools and  district offices will be closed on May 
30th in observance of Memorial Day.  

A reminder that, due to two snow days this year, the last day of the 2021-22  school year is now Friday, 

June 17th. It will be a half day for all students. 
 
Ms. Barish asked what Class Day is. 

Superintendent Skipper explained that it is a day when graduating students get to share future plans and 
some memories as well as the ceremonial procedure of welcoming the Junior class into their senior roles. 

 
Ms. Barish asked if there is an update on the extended campus for lunch. Superintendent Skipper said 

the district is working on finalizing the permission slip for students and hopes to have it out to parents by 

the end of this week, to begin the extended campus for lunch next week. She added that Principal 
Buchanan and the Deans of students met with the senior class today to discuss the policy. 

Ms. Pitone asked about volunteers and parents being allowed in schools, there seems to be some inconsistencies 
across the district.  Superintendent Skipper will ask Dr. Curley to share an update at the next meeting in regards to 

what is expected at the school level.  
B. Personnel Report  

 April 

Superintendent announced the retirement of Kimberly Conley, kindergarten teacher at the Arthur D. Healey 

School, who is retiring after 29 years and 141 days of service. 
 

VI. REPORTS OF SUBCOMMITTEES 
A. School Committee Meeting for Long Range Planning:  March 16, 2021 (Mr. Green) 

Long Range Planning 3/16  

We came to order at 7:06 pm In attendance were Andre Green, Ilana Krepchin, Emily Ackman, Sarah Phillips, Laura 

Pitone Ellenor Barish, and Sara Dion, Also in Attendance were Superintendent Skipper, Assistant Superintendent 
Mazza, Chief of Staff Curley, Finance Director Gorski, HR Director MacDonald, Director of Educator Evaluation 

Woods, Libby Corbo of UMASS Collins Center  

There were two audience members in attendance  

At our December 2021 meeting, we agreed to rollover our equity goals in light of the pandemic, but to examine our 
progress and perhaps tweak them in light of our increased understanding. In this meeting, we began that review.  

Diversity in hiring: While we can point to several policy, procedure and practice changes made in pursuit of this goal, 

the massive staffing upheaval caused by the pandemic makes it difficult to attribute changes to any particular cause. 
We also know that hiring is only the first step so more work will go into retention and advancement of staff. We are 

also looking at other ways of tracking staff diversity as we modernize our human resources tools  

Enrollment Study: Was begun when Pandemic hit, put off until this year to allow “new normal” enrollment to 
stabilize. Should begin in spring 22 and end by the end of the year. In 2023 and 2024, this Committee will have 

vital Capital Spending and Enrollment Policy decisions to make, decisions sometimes decades in the making.  

Student Based Budgeting: Totally postponed by the pandemic. Serious questions remain as to whether SPS is a 
large enough district to implement successfully. More research will happen in FY 23 with models being part of the 

FY24 budget process with any decisions to happen beginning with FY25  
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Instructional Benchmarks: The Key progress on this has been in the development of a District Instructional 
Leadership Team. The goal of the DILT is to ensure two-second graders (for example) anywhere in Somerville are 

on track to meet the same benchmarks. Right now, the district is focused on fidelity to models and systems. Only 
then will be know what the right benchmarks are. DILT ensures districtwide fidelity and centering educator voice.  

We also heard from Director Gorski and Ms. Corbo of UMASS Boston on our nonunion salary review. SC budgeted 

money in this year’s budget to bring in experts to review our nonunion salaries on three criteria  

1. Do the job titles match the job duties?  

2. Are said Job duties paid comparable to similar employers?  

3. Are we being mindful of historic underpayment of work traditionally done by women and people of color? 
The Collins Center at UMBoston contracted to do the survey and projects to complete it this summer. The Committee 

then discussed if there were ways to make needed salary adjustments after the budget process. Finance will inform 

the committee of its options later this spring.  
 

We adjourned at 8:17pm 

 

MOTION: There was a motion by Chair Green, seconded by Ms. Krepchin, to accept the report of the School 

Committee Meeting for Long Range Planning Subcommittee of March 16, 2021. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote.  

B. School Committee Meeting for Rules Management: April 4, 2022 ( Ms. Barish) 

Rules Management Subcommittee  

April 4, 2022  

There were two people in the audience.  

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm.  

In attendance at the start of the meeting were subcommittee members Ellenor Barish, Laura Pitone, and Sara Dion 
as well as Director of Student Services Elizabeth Doncaster and Director of Out of School Time Programming 

Heather McCormack. Assistant Superintendent Chad Mazza joined the meeting at approximately 5:40 pm.  

There were four items on the agenda.  

1. Approve Minutes from March Rules Management Subcommittee meetings Laura Pitone moved to approve 

the minutes, seconded by Sara Dion. The motion passed unanimously.  

2. Homework was tabled for later in the meeting.  

3. Dress Code was taken out of order.  

Subcommittee chair Ellenor Barish shared with the group that this agenda item was suggested by Sara Dion 
in response to an event held by Teen Empowerment at which students shared thoughts and experiences 

related to dress code and school staff response to student appearances in general. Ms. Barish noted that 
there are some discrepancies between the SHS handbook and the SPS policy and or enforcement. Ms. 

Pitone had submitted the Cambridge Ringe and Latin School’s handbook entry for dress code as an example 

of alternative language and approach. The group discussed the tension between a need for a flexible policy 
and the risk of leaving too much up to individual interpretation. They talked about the impact of how staff 

enforce dress code policy and the importance of training staff and informing students on the policy and 
procedures. Subcommittee members and staff were in agreement that the CRLS language had some 

advantages. With respect to dress code in vocational shops, safety rules must be observed. The 
subcommittee would like to explore possible revisions with input from students, CTE staff, and others. Ms. 

McCormack offered to reach out to Teen Empowerment and the newly formed Student Advisory Council to 

bring them into the conversation either at the next Rules meeting or in another manner. Ms. Doncaster 
appreciated the intention to finalize any changes in time to update the handbook and provide training for 

next fall.  

The group then returned to agenda item 2, Homework. Ms. Barish shared some proposed revisions to the 
most recent version of the policy, including clarifying language around holidays. Subcommittee members 

workshopped the revisions with the input of Assistant Superintendent Chad Mazza. Ms. Pitone moved to pass 



8 
  

the policy out of Rules as revised over the course of the meeting. Ms. Dion seconded the motion. The motion 
passed unanimously. 

4. Finally, the subcommittee turned to MASC Policy Updates: AC, AC-R, ACAB, and JICK. Ms. Barish explained that 
these recommended changes seem to reorganize the sexual harassment and general harassment and retaliation 

policies and related procedures. She shared with subcommittee members her intention to check with the legal 

team to ensure that if we were to adopt the MASC language/organization we would not be leaving anything out 
that our current policies cover. She encouraged her subcommittee colleagues to compare MASC’s revised policies 

to our present language and flag any items of concern.  
 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm.  
 

Documents Used:  

MASC File_ JICK, MASC File_ ACAB, MASC File_ AC, MASC File AC-R, Dress Code - CRLS Handbook, File_ JICAA - 
Vocational Dress Code, File_ JICA Student Dress Code, Dress Codes - SHS Handbook, March 21 2022 Rules, Rules 

March 7 Report, Rules March 16 Report, SPS Final Homework Policy- Approved-Revisions-020419 

 

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Barish, second by Ms. Krepchin, to accept the report of the School Committee 

Meeting for Rules Management of April 4, 2022. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 

C.  Special Policing Subcommittee Meeting: April 6, 2022 (Chair Green)   

Tabled. 

D. School Committee Meeting for Finance and Facilities of the Whole: April 13, 2022 (Ms. Krepchin) 

Finance and Facilities Subcommittee of the Whole April 13, 2022  

Via Remote Participation  

Members Present: Emily Ackman, Ilana Krepchin, Andre Green, Ellenor Barish, Laura Pitone, Sarah Phillips and 
Sara Dion.  

Also in Attendance: Superintendent Mary Skipper, Director of Finance Fran Gorski, Sarah Davila and Christine 

Trevisone.  

Audience Members: There were 12 audience members  

Ilana Krepchin called the meeting to order at 7 pm  

There were 3 items on the agenda.  

Budget Update  

Sarah Davila gave an MLE presentation  

This year we’ve had a large number of newcomers from out of the country (primarily south of the border) - 333 as of 

today. 98 of these are SLIFE students. We know that as they come, they may or may not stay in our district. We are 
tracking a 10% mobility rate. A large portion are Brazilian and they are coming with their families. Another large 

portion are from Central America - who are often unaccompanied minors.  

How do we provide everything that these students need? We have a strategic vision and we need to work closely 

with our educators. We will need more professional development and more staff as we move forward.  

We are working to minimize the amount of transitions that our students experience as they go through our SEI 

(Sheltered English Immersion) program. For example, if you enter at the Argenziano, we want you to be able to 

complete your education there. We are increasing at Healey to 4th and 5th grade with the plan for the following year 
to expand to 6th grade. We are proposing to start a new, newcomer academy at Winter Hill – this will include SLIFE 

with specialized curriculum and SEL supports.  

We are paying close attention to how multilingual learners are doing in gen ed. Asking for 12 FTE positions – most 

of these at the High School, where there is the largest influx in newcomers.  
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Finding room for all this expansion is difficult. We need to accommodate current needs, while also thinking about 
where they will be in future – when will these students be able to enter a gen ed classroom?  

Moving a preK to the East – this will give kids time to situate at the East earlier. And we need that space at the 
Capuano for our Autism program. The pandemic disrupted the trends, so we are still waiting to see if these trends 

indicate where we are heading.  

Is there a seasonality to the arrival of newcomers? It used to be that January was the busiest month. This year has 
been unprecedented in that the stream has been pretty continuous. We have to be ready for anything.  

Christine Trevisone SPED presentation: 

Increase in SPED students from 8thto 9th- at least 40 more than it’s been in the past. 11 life skills students will be 
entering the high school. The Path program has grown dramatically - will need more support there. Will also need 

increased inclusion support.  

Autism program – growing a lot. We added two classrooms over the summer. Two teachers, four 

paraprofessionals. Winter Hill is bursting at the seams. We want to shift a first grade from WH to Capuano. Would 
need to add aid to WH for 3/4th grade.  

We want to increase access across the district so students can stay in the least restrictive environment. We 

have decreasing numbers in subseperate programs.  

SEEK program – a lot of these students are able to transition out, which is great. We’ve seen a decreased need for 

it at the middle school level.  

We plan to grow the academic evaluator roles - so resource room teachers don’t have to do as much testing, so 

they can focus on instruction and direct student support. During the pandemic- rising from PreK- K really struggled. 

We put in a compensatory service person this year. They helped a lot with this age group.  

At the Healey – looking at the need for intensive reading support at the middle grade levels. For gen ed students, 

not just sped students.  

SEL and behavioral needs – looking to add BCBA (board Certified Behavior Analyst) to support high needs programs 

at HS and Kennedy.  

We will continue work with Dan Spritzen - with school adjustment councils, PD and guidance on difficult cases. He 

has also been great working with families.  

Bring in the Triumph center to provide support in the PATH program.  

House Ways and Mean committee released a memo with important revenue updates. Good news - 
Governor’s budget is heavy on Ed funding.  

Added additional $30 for minimum aid per student.  

They are also proposing free school lunch.  

Staffing  

14.9 FTE 1.1 million general fund  

30 FTE 1.5 million ESSER  

Non payroll side –  

Expansion of BAM program. Started at the Healey and HS, those will continue. Healey is on GF, HS will move from 
ESSER to general fund. New program at Winter will be charged to ESSER. WOW (for girls) at the HS, will be charged 

to ESSER.  

Transportation contracts - we received back MLE and gen ed contracts. We had multiple bidders inquire, but 
ultimately it was Eastern and NRT. There is an increase on SPED transport, but it is more modest than expected. We 

are still waiting on a bid for homeless transport. There are Increases to cyber insurance. We are discussing 
molestation insurance with the city. Equity budget is moving to it’s own org.  

Greater Boston Breakthrough – we are on year 6 of our partnership.  

We are talking to Biogen to see if there is additional funding for some of these partnership programs.  

Student services – moving nursing to a new org. 

Year two of Unidos curriculum – grades 3-5. Working with the city – looks like we can purchase this in the current 
fiscal year with efficiency dollars, so we’ll be able to take this off next year's budget.  

Expanding Enroot program – both on the district side and the city side.  

Under 1% increase in non payroll budget  
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Adding 7 FTE paraprofessionals as floaters for 1st grades. (1 for each 2 classrooms) Add of an HR labor 
attorney – who would do internal investigations and in house trainings. (would still need contracts, but those 

would decrease significantly)  

Doing a deep analysis of out of district payments – so that may change the calculation of GF over the next week 

or so.  

March Bill Rolls  

Payment to UMass – classification study that we added last year. This is progressing. It may carry into next fiscal 
year.  

Frontline technology – district is transitioning to a new vendor for HR and PD services (Powerschool). As we 
transition, we need to keep Frontline. Will be fully transitioned by July 1. Homework and basketball club – out of 

school time program running at the Healey. Air purifiers that are available at schools and offices.  

Boston Debate League – multiple schools have teams. East has about 30-40 students, at HS 20-30, then 10-15 at 

the other schools. Our teams do really well at the competitions. At the High School level there is a Spanish division. 

We get a lot of program for the amount of money we spend.  

Motion to approve bill rolls by Sara Dion, seconded by Emily Ackman. Passed unanimously  

Approval of Grants  

Motion by Emily Ackman to approve:  

Somerville Education Foundation Grant to El Sistema $2,500 – Private Grant Tufts 

Community Grant Award $2,000, to support the SHS Dental Assistant  

program. – Private Grant  

FC460 Early College Support Grant – awarded an additional $30,000 - new total $60,000 – 

State Grant  

FC542 Summer Food Service Program Grant, $11,400 awarded for promotional and other 

materials – State Grant  

Title I – $295.00 – Federal Grant  

Title II - $1332.00 – Federal Grant  

seconded by Sara Dion, passed unanimously.  

 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9 pm.  

Submitted by Ilana Krepchin, Chair, Finance and Facilities Subcommittee  

Documents used:  

FY23 Chairman’s Letter 

FY23 Staff Changes - Esser FY23 Staff 
Changes - GF MLE to School Committee 

Special Education Trends March 22 Local 

Bill Rolls March 22 Revolving Bill Rolls 
March 22 Grants Bill Rolls 

 

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Krepchin, second by Dr. Ackman, to accept the report of the School 

Committee Meeting for Finance and Facilities of the Whole of April 13, 2022 
 

VII. NEW BUSINESS 
A. Somerville Public Schools Policy Manual 

The Following policies is being presented this evening for a first reading:  

 File IKB: Homework Policy 

Chair Green asked Ms. Barish to introduce the policy as Chair of the Rules Subcommittee. 
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Ms. Barish spoke to the timeline of this policy, which was previously approved by the committee and then sent back 
to Rules. She said there haven’t been any major changes since the full committee saw it last and said she would be 
happy to answer questions. 

 

Ms. Pitone took this time to acknowledge everyone who has been involved in the process of updating the homework 

policy and it has been in the works for a few years. She noted that the biggest difference from the originally passed 
policy and this version is the inclusion of reading. 

 

Dr. Ackman asked how new expectations would be communicated to staff, to avoid the implementation issues from 

before. Mr. Mazza explained that he would meet with Principals, Cabinet and School Improvement Teams to come up 
with a strategic implementation plan. 

 

Dr. Phillips asked what action a parent should take, in the event that a teacher is assigning homework that isn’t 
completed in a reasonable amount of time. Superintendent Skipper responded that the first step should always be for 
the parent meet with the teacher to discuss their concerns. 

 

Without further questions or comments, Chair Green said the policy would come back the following meeting for a 
second reading and vote. 

B. SHORE Collaborative Update (Dr. Ackman) 

Dr. Ackman then read her SHORE Collaborative report.  

The board of the Shore Collaborative has been meeting monthly. In February the long-term director announced her 

retirement. The position was posted in March and there are three finalists. If there are interview questions SPS 
staff, families, and my school committee colleagues would like to ask of a potential Shore Collaborative director, 

they are welcome to email them to Emily Ackman for me to submit to the interview committee on behalf of 
Somerville Public Schools. In April, the board voted to increase the tuition by 5% from July 1, 2022 to December 

31, 2022 and then 6% from January 1, 2023 to June 30, 2023. 

C. Donations (Recommended action: approval) 

The Superintendent Recommends the acceptance, with gratitude, of the following donations: 

Donation Donor City, State Value Programs Donated to  

Monetary Robert Hall Dean’s Estate In Memory of his Parents Doris 

Hall (1921 SHS Graduate) and Charles F. Dean 

 Charlotte, VT $10,250  Somerville High School  

   

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Barish, seconded by Dr. Ackman, to accept the donations listed above. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 
VIII. ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 

Ms. Barish Announced that Teen Empowerment is holding a peace March from Foss Park to City Hall on May 13th 
and details could be found on the Teen Empowerment web page. 

 
She added that the Children’s Cabinet is developing a plan to keep the High School open during evening hours to 
allow access to the youth. There have been talks of community centers, but they recognize a space is needed now 
while plans are developed. Children’s cabinet was formed in 2017 with support from SomerPromise.  

 

Superintendent skipper added that everyone recognizes the need, students are asking for places to go in the city 
that are safe, where they can just hang out, not necessarily with guided activity.  

 

Ms. Pitone had three items to share. First, she asked if there is a date for the changes to High School math 
curriculum courses to be shared with the committee. Second, she requested that the report out of office hours be 
added to a future meeting. And lastly, she requested to hear more about the process that is taking place regarding 
the Special Policing Subcommittee. 

 

IX. CONDOLENCES 

Superintendent Skipper and the Somerville School committee extends their deepest condolences to the family of 

Edward J. Bratton, Father of Robin DeMaggio Principal Account Clerk at Central Office Finance Department. 
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X. ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 8:48p.m. 
 
 
 

Related documents: 

Agenda 

Personnel Report 
Responses from RLLC 
 
 
 
           Submitted by: E. Garcia  
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